
June 13, 2020 
 
Dear Family and Friends, 
 
As I begin this week’s letter, the words of the song “Oh Happy Day” resound in my heart! That’s 
what I kept singing yesterday as we freed our dear Residents from the COVID area of our skilled 
nursing unit. During their stay there, they were all symptom-free, but because they tested 
positive, we had to take precautions to try and prevent further spread of this wicked virus. 
Their faces were radiant as we all greeted them ‘on the other side’! I was so happy to hear that 
they were pleased with the attention they received while in confinement. You can all be very 
proud of your loved ones. All through this ordeal, they have been real ‘troopers’ and without 
saying it, they showed us that “it is what it is and move on with it.” I guess that’s how they have 
lived to be as old as they are! Yes, an inspiration for all of us!  
 
With the ‘release’ of our Residents, we are pleased to say we have no new COVID positive 
Residents or Staff — but there is always the possibility of others catching it who have so far 
managed to stay free of the virus. We will not let our guard down but instead we’ll continue to 
be extra-cautious and do all we can to stay COVID free. God help us! 
 
Unfortunately, we still have a couple Residents in the hospital and I invite you to join us in 
prayer that they will recover from their present illnesses and return home soon.  
 
For the past couple weeks we have been blessed with the “Rapid Response Team” provided by 
the State. They have helped us care for the COVID positive Residents on all three shifts and 
have been a real blessing for our Home. They will be leaving us on Monday. Please God, we will 
have the sufficient staff that we need. By the way, the staff who have remained with us through 
this difficult time have been phenomenal and I ask you to say some extra prayers for them. 
They are deserving of our profound gratitude!  
 
Tomorrow, the Feast of Corpus Christi, we are going to begin giving Holy Communion to our 
Residents who wish to receive. They have really missed receiving this Holy Sacrament and I’m 
happy that we can now bring Jesus to each of them. We will not have a gathering, but instead 
bring Holy Communion to each of their doors. At 10:00 a.m. we’ll begin with prayer and singing 
led by Fr. Pat and Sr. Elizabeth Anne over the P.A. system. It will be in union with the entire 
Church as a Procession, honoring Our Lord in the Eucharist. And this Feast of Corpus Christi 
marks the beginning of the Year of the Eucharist here in our archdiocese. May it bear fruit for 
the good of humanity, bringing about healing and peace!  
 
Have a blessed feast and week ahead and be assured of our prayers, 
 
Mother Maureen and all your Little Sisters  
 
P.S. Stay well! 
 


